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June 16, 2014

The Honorable Hannah-Beth Jackson, Chair

Senate Judiciary Committee

California State Senate

State Capitol Room 2187

Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: AB 1522 (Gonzalez) – Oppose

Dear Senator Jackson:

On behalf of the Automotive Service Councils of California (ASCCA), we must regrettably oppose AB 1522. The ASCCA is a statewide organization that represents over 1,000 automotive repair facilities in California.  

This bill requires employers to provide payment of sick leave to all employees.  Today many small business employers provide paid sick leave payment even though current law does not require doing so.  Requiring such a costly mandate on all employers could result in lower wages, reduction of job hours or job losses. The current economic conditions are already making it difficult for small business to survive and mandating additional costs will only worsen the situation.  At the very least, the committee should consider amending the bill to exempt small businesses from this requirement.

For the reasons stated above, we must respectfully oppose AB 1522. 


Sincerely,

Mary Kemnitz, President

cc:
Assembly Member Gonzalez


Members, Senate Judiciary Committee 


ASCCA Board of Directors


ASCCA Legislative Committee


Gloria Peterson, Executive Director


Jack Molodanof. Legislative Advocate

ASC Mission Statement: To provide business resources for our members 

and to advance the professionalism of the automotive repair industry.

